
Burwell Parish Council  

 Finance and General Purposes 

26th July 2022 

At Gardiner Memorial Hall 

Present: Joan Lonsdale (Chair, Gus Jones, Liz Swift, Michael Swift, Paul Webb, Brenda Wilson, Ian 

Woodroofe, Yvonne Rix (Clerk and RFO) 

F&GP/26072022/01 Apologies for absences and declarations of interests 

Apologies - Hazel Williams, Declarations of Interest - None 

F&GP/26072022/02 Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 31st May 2022 

The minutes of the meeting of 31st May 2022 were approved and signed as a true and correct record. 

F&GP/26072022/03 Consideration of the Action Sheet 

The following updates were noted: 

PROJECT INFORMATION AND UPDATES 

Local Council 
Risk System 

Work in progress 

CCLA 
Investment  

Funds at 31.05.22  £101,368.41 

 

F&GP/26072022/04 Report for the Quarter Ended 30th June 2022 and the current financial position 

 of the Council 

Quarterly Report 1st April 2022 to 30th June 2022 

 



The Summary of Receipts and Payments for the quarter was presented by Yvonne Rix with the following  

noted: 

1. The Payment figure for Administration includes the annual insurance premium of £5642.00. 

2. Expenditure for the Gardiner Memorial Hall includes refurbishment payments of £201,371. 

3. The level of payments for Pauline’s Swamp is higher than stated as some payments made on the 

credit card are shown within the Administration figure. The actual figure is £83.48 as shown on 

the up to date Pauline’s Swamp Accounts Document. 

4. The Income under Donations consists of £2652.00 (Safety Campaign) and £200.00 (GMH) 

 

Bank Reconciliation at 31st March 2022   

Bank Balance at    

31.3.22    

Unity Bank £197,415.51   
Less Unpresented 
31.3.22 £0.00   

Plus in transit 31.3.22 £0.00   

 £197,415.51   

Plus income  £299,347.06   

Less Expenditure  £302,407.69   

 £194,354.88   

Balance at 30.06.2022    

Unity Bank £194,354.88   

Less Unpresented £0.00   

Balance £194,354.88   

    

Please note that these figures do not include the funds in the CCLA Account 

   

 

 

The Group noted that the Unity Trust figure as at the 30th June 2022 of £194,354.88 agrees with the bank  

reconciliation total. 

Gardiner Memorial Hall Finance 

Yvonne Rix then went through the Gardiner Memorial Hall Refurbishment Finance and presented the 

following summary sheet. The final total is not known yet and Cadman’s have up to six months from the 

completion date to submit their final invoice. Figures in red are outstanding or are still to be paid. 



Yvonne Rix reminded the Group that no agreement had been made by Council as to where the Third-

Party Contribution should be paid from. The project is currently £8,143.88 over budget. The Group 

considered that this was acceptable especially in the current financial circumstances. 

The Council should take the opportunity to check that all work has been completed to the original 

tender. Discussion needs to take place regarding the new main entrance in terms of disability access, 

along with any adaptions that could be made to the door into the main hall from the entrance foyer, 

which being a fire door, is exceptionally heavy to operate. 

Other expenditure for the project includes the new chairs, dishwasher, oven, fridge, freezer, additional 

insurance etc. 

Overall Project Balance Sheet at 20.07.22   

     

BPC Budget inc. all grants, donations, PC Income etc. £560,758.00 

Paid:     

Cadmans £399,000.00    

To Pay £28,500.00    

Retention £22,500.00    

Revised Contract sum to date  £450,000.00  

     

Plus AED Contract Paid to date £17,507.55   

AED fees not paid £242.25   

Plus Consultancy Fees paid £74,464.79  includes Arch additional fee 

Consultancy Fees not paid yet £2,730.00  

 

Varsity £1097.00 and AFB 

£1633.00 

Varsity Retention £1,043.00   

AED retention           £934.20 £96,921.79  

     

Other expenditure £13,180.09   

3rd Party Contribution £8,800.00 £21,980.09  

     

Project Cost   £568,901.88 -£8,143.88 

Under/Overspend  Overspend £8,143.88 
 
There is £4619.97 shown in Varsity figures for architects etc. for Specialist Consultants, 
Surveys, and Statutory  
Consents not used to date and has not been 
included in the above figures 
 
    

     

     
Overall Financial Position 

Yvonne Rix informed the Group that a lot of payments for the hall (approx.. £100,000) have been made 

since 30th June 2022 and therefore, to ascertain a more realistic idea of the Council’s financial position, 

the bank balance of a later date should be used. The bank balance of the Unity Trust account at 26th July 

2022 is £74,808.33. This very low and therefore is of concern with two months’ worth of payments to be 

paid before the 2nd Precept amount is received at the end of September. Grant Reimbursements from 

ACRE and ECDC totalling £113,782.64 are due to be received shortly, along with a VAT payment of 

£42,347.82, will bring the funds in the Unity Trust Bank back to a more acceptable level. 

 



 

 

 

 

Bank Balance at        

26th July 2022        

Unity Bank £74,808.33       

        

CCLA £101,368.41       

        

         

Balance £176,176.74       

Plus        

Gardiner Memorial Hall        

Amey £80,000.00       

ECDC £33,782.64       

 £289,959.38       

Less GMH to pay £55,949.00       

 £234,010.38       

        

VAT DUE £42,347.83  Please remember you have    

Total £276,358.21  Aug and Sept Payments due    

   before 2nd Precept Payment    

Income Due        

Earmarked Reserves        

        

20/21 Capital Trees   £1,000.00     

Capital Safety Campaign inc 22/23  £5,000.00     

Other Safety Camp. Funds  (Grants) £1,044.39     

21/22 Cap. LHII Buffer Zones  £5,000.00     
Pauline’s Swamp   £10,988.27     
Recreation Ground/Pavilion Sinking Fund  £22,500.00     
LHI 22/23 Flashing School Signs  £5,500.00     
Highways Buntings Path Signs CIL Funds £5,000.00 CIL    
Climate Change   £5,000.00     

CIL Funding Not earmarked £42,152.16 CIL    
Westhorpe Play Area   £5,000.00     
Spring Close Signs - Earmarking of  £0.00     
any unspent 2021/2022 revenue budget  

 
    

Overspend 21/22 of £623    
 

    
Community Garden Mainly Funded by HM  £50.00     

   £108,234.82     

Factory Road Solar Farm Donation  £20,000.00     

Balance of Earmarked Reserves  £128,234.82     

Plus Carnival Donation   £500.00     

   £128,734.82     

Balance of CIL 123 Rec Funding Available   Available to be claimed  

     

From ECDC 
£3722.00  



 
 
Summary        

Total Funds   £276,358.21     

Earmarked(Includes £500 Rec Carnival Donation) £128,734.82     

Balance of Funds Available   £147,623.39     

        

        

CIL FUNDING        

CIL Receipts  Use by Spent     

2015/2016 £7,894.64 2020/2021 Gardiner Memorial Hall Seed Funding £35,000.00 Spent 

2016/2017 £32,649.94 2021/2022 Gardiner Memorial Hall Stockdale Costs £2,100.00 Spent 

2017/2018 £75,650.08 2022/2023 GMH   £115,000.00 Spent 

2018/2019 £41,791.17 2023/2024 Recreation Ground Car Park  £35,000.00 Spent 

2019/2020 £28,309.67 2024/2025 Earmarked Cil Funding     

2019/2020 £1,983.96 2024/2025 Highways LHII Buntings Path School Signs £5,000.00  
2020/2021 £4,771.87 2024/2025 Unearmarked   £42,152.16  
2021/2022 £15,658.63 2025/2026    £234,252.16  
2021/2022 £9,080.43 2025/2026      

2022/2023 £16,461.77 2026/2027      

 £234,252.16       

        
Earmarked reserves were discussed with some concern being shown that they did not include the sum of 

£5,000 for the Sign Boards at Spring Close. To remedy this, it was agreed that a sum should be taken from 

the allocation for the LHI 22/23 Flashing School Signs (project not going ahead at this stage) and be used 

towards the Spring Close signs which look to be cheaper than the £5,000 first thought. 

Yvonne Rix explained that the sums highlighted in red were available to be allocated to projects. 

Liz Swift proposed, seconded by Paul Webb, and agreed by the Group that the following 

recommendations should be made to Full Council: 

 

That the £5,500 allocated to the LHI Flashing School signs should be re-allocated as follows: 

  Spring Close Signs £2,000 

  Recreation Ground Muga Lighting and additional Tennis Court fencing £3,500 

That the £20,000 Factory Road Solar Farm donation is allocated as follows: 

  £15,000 for the new Westhorpe Play Area 

  Recreation Ground Muga Lighting and additional Tennis Court fencing £5,000 

 

This will mean that the total amount of funding available for the additional tennis court fencing and 

MUGA lighting is £12,700.00. 

The Westhorpe Play Area Refurbishment needs to be moved on and it was suggested that costings 

should be brought to the September meeting of Finance and General Purposes Group. At the same time 

the group could consider further funding towards the project. 

 

F&GP/26072022/05 Payment for keyholder emptying Recreation Ground bins whilst  

Maintenance Officer is on annual leave. 

The Maintenance Officer is on holiday from 15th to 19th August. The bins will need emptying at the 

Recreation Ground. Martyn Wright (Keyholder) is willing to assist with emptying the bins (suggest 

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday) but will need to be paid.  



Martyn Wright is also covering for Debbie Crawley this week and he will be receiving an extra 

four days pay for this. It was agreed that he should be paid an additional days pay for emptying 

the bins. 

 

F&GP/26072022/06 Happy Tots – Use of Mandeville Hall 

This matter has now been resolved in full. 

 

F&GP/26072022/07 Lloyds/Unity Trust Credit Card Limit 

The Council currently has two credit cards both with a £250.00 limit. Due to more payments  

being taken online over the past two or three months the limit has been an issue. Yvonne Rix 

asked if it would be possible to increase the amount on at least one of the cards. The Group 

expressed that the limit on both cards needs to be increased to £500.00. 

The Group recommends to Full Council that the limit on both Lloyds/Unity Trust credit cards is 

increased to £500.00. 

If increased the Council’s Financial Regulations may need to be amended. 

         

F&GP/26072022/08 Additional furniture for Gardiner Memorial Hall 

Since completion/opening of the Gardiner Memorial Hall it has come to light that the following  

items need to be purchased. 

The Group recommends to Full Council that the following items should be purchased for the 

Gardiner Memorial Hall. 

 

1. A cupboard is required to store cleaning equipment and materials – Cost £178.50 

 
 

2. Bin for the lower Kitchen Area – Cost Minimal 



3. Table Trolley – The existing trolley has a broken wheel and is stores the tables in an 

unsafe manner – Cost £229 to £330 

May need more than one to accommodate all tables  

4. 

 
 

 

5. Table for Users AV Equipment - £50.50 

 
6. Catering Trolley £173.00 

 



 
7. Storage cupboard for in the toilet area for keeping spare toilet roll ??  £140.00 

8. Lockable cupboard for Debbie to keep various items in ?? £ 

 
 

Total including 2 (cheaper) table trollies = £1000.00 

 

F&GP/26072022/09 Appointment of Auditor and scope of audit for the year 

2022/2023 

Moore’s have provided the service for the Council for a number of years. 

Scope: 

The Group recommends to Full Council that Moore’s should be appointed as the 

Councils’ Internal Auditor for the year 2022/2023 and that they should carry out an 

adequate audit in order to respond to questions raised in the Annual Governance 

Report. 

 

F&GP/26072022/10 Any other matters and matters for discussion at the next 

Meeting: 

1. Consideration of Quotations to replace ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room 



Three quotations to replace the ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room. The Group makes the 

following recommendation to Full Council: 

That Cartwright’s are asked to replace the ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room at a cost 

of £350.00 plus VAT. 

 

It was suggested that J & J Drake could be asked if their scope of work would cover lighting for 

the MUGA. Yvonne Rix to investigate. 







 
   

 

 

 

 

 



2. Financial Matters – Repair Café 

Liz Swift gave an update on the Repair Café. Initially the intention is for the Repair 

Café to be under the remit of the Council but will eventually look to become 

independent. Some funding is required to set up the Café which aims to meet 

around 4 times per year. 

Paul Webb proposed, seconded by Ian Woodroofe that the Repair Café is allocated 

£200.00 for setting up the Café – proposal approved. 

The Group recommends to Full Council that £200.00 is allocated for setting up of 

the repair café. 

 

       F&GP/26072022/10 Date of the next meeting  

       The next meeting to be held on 27th September 2022. 

 

       Signed      Dated 


